November 12, 2021

Mendocino County Board of Supervisors 501 Low Gap Road Room 1010 Ukiah, CA 95482

**Subject: Caspar South Water District Board of Directors** 

Dear Chair Gjerde and Members of the Board:

I am writing this letter to express my interest in continuing to serve on the Caspar South Water District (CSWD) Board of Directors. I have served on the Board since 2011, and have enjoyed participating in the governance of our small District, whose primary role is to ensure the safe and efficient operation of our neighborhood's sanitary wastewater system. My current term expires on December 1, 2021.

Due to an inadvertent error, the CSWD Board did not notify the Registrar of Voters of the need for an election to fill three Board members' positions when their terms expire in December. Thus, I did not have the opportunity to declare my interest in continuing to serve on the Board earlier this year. Historically, the CSWD has struggled to find individuals willing to serve on the all-volunteer Board, and the Board of Supervisors has appointed members to the Board without the need to conduct an election. With only four of the CSWD's five Board positions currently filled, and with three terms expiring soon, the CSWD Board could soon cease to have a quorum of members to conduct the business of the District. For this reason, it is vitally important that the Mendocino County Board of Supervisors exercise its discretion and appoint individuals to fill the terms of these Board positions.

Please accept this letter as my statement of interest in continuing to serve on the Caspar South Water District Board. I request that the Board of Supervisors appoint me to a term of office on the Board which will end in December, 2025.

Thank you,
Stive Clouse

Steve Clouse 45440 Gavle Circle

Mendocino, CA 95460

November 12, 2021

Mendocino County Board of Supervisors 501 Low Gap Road Room 1010 Ukiah, CA 95482

**Subject: Caspar South Water District Board of Directors** 

Dear Chair Gjerde and Members of the Board:

I am writing this letter to express my interest in continuing to serve on the Caspar South Water District (CSWD) Board of Directors. I have served on the Board since 2009, and have enjoyed participating in the governance of our small District, whose primary role is to ensure the safe and efficient operation of our neighborhood's sanitary wastewater system. My current term expires on December 1, 2021.

Due to an inadvertent error, the CSWD Board did not notify the Registrar of Voters of the need for an election to fill three Board members' positions when their terms expire in December. Thus, I did not have the opportunity to declare my interest in continuing to serve on the Board earlier this year. Historically, the CSWD has struggled to find individuals willing to serve on the all-volunteer Board, and the Board of Supervisors has appointed members to the Board without the need to conduct an election. With only four of the CSWD's five Board positions currently filled, and with three terms expiring soon, the CSWD Board could soon cease to have a quorum of members to conduct the business of the District. For this reason, it is vitally important that the Mendocino County Board of Supervisors exercise its discretion and appoint individuals to fill the terms of these Board positions.

Please accept this letter as my statement of interest in continuing to serve on the Caspar South Water District Board. I request that the Board of Supervisors appoint me to a term of office on the Board which will end in December, 2025.

Thank you,

Marc wasserman

45520 Otter Point Circle

Mendocino, CA 95460

November 12, 2021

**Mendocino County Board of Supervisors** 501 Low Gap Road Room 1010 Ukiah, CA 95482

**Subject: Caspar South Water District Board of Directors** 

Dear Chair Gjerde and Members of the Board:

I am writing this letter to express my interest in continuing to serve on the Caspar South Water District (CSWD) Board of Directors. I have served on the Board since 2019, and have enjoyed participating in the governance of our small District, whose primary role is to ensure the safe and efficient operation of our neighborhood's sanitary wastewater system. My current term expires on December 1, 2021.

Due to an inadvertent error, the CSWD Board did not notify the Registrar of Voters of the need for an election to fill three Board members' positions when their terms expire in December. Thus, I did not have the opportunity to declare my interest in continuing to serve on the Board earlier this year. Historically, the CSWD has struggled to find individuals willing to serve on the all-volunteer Board, and the Board of Supervisors has appointed members to the Board without the need to conduct an election. With only four of the CSWD's five Board positions currently filled, and with three terms expiring soon, the CSWD Board could soon cease to have a quorum of members to conduct the business of the District. For this reason, it is vitally important that the Mendocino County Board of Supervisors exercise its discretion and appoint individuals to fill the terms of these Board positions.

Please accept this letter as my statement of interest in continuing to serve on the Caspar South Water District Board. I request that the Board of Supervisors appoint me to a term of office on the Board which will end in December, 2025.

Thank you.

teph M- Gruent Stephen McCormack 45420 Gayle Circle

Mendocino, CA 95460